

4 July, 2017

Ms. A. Imeri Coroners Prevention Unit Coroners Court of Victoria 65 Kavanagh Street Southbank VIC 3006

By email: cpureponses@coronerscourt.vic.gov.au

Dear Ms. Imeri

Re: PETER EDWARD HALL - REF COR 2013 004912

I refer to the Finding and Recommendations handed down in relation to the death of Peter Hall at Phillip Island Grand Prix Circuit on 29 October 2013 and the subsequent letter forwarded to you by CAMS (Bruce Keys) on the 16 March, 2017. I wish to provide an update with respect to the progress made in relation to Recommendation 1.

CAMS requested an outline brief and a quotation for the requested study from the Monash University Accident Research Centre and we have been quoted a fee of \$27,500.

In the meantime, we have since ascertained that the Global Institute for Motor Sport Safety is actually about to commence a study on the very same issue, which will almost certainly be more extensive than any Australian study and will have the advantage of investigations in both Australia and other major motor sport countries. The results of this study will be made available to CAMS at no cost. Details about the Global Institute are available on the following link – http://www.globalinstitute.org/about/ and the relationship between CAMS and the FIA is such that we will receive the outcomes from this research.

At this stage, we believe this option to be more reasonable and subject to any further comment by the Coroner, propose to monitor the said research and inform the Coroner of the outcome in due course. Obviously, we will give serious consideration to any recommendations resulting from the said research.

Yours sincerely,

Eugene Arocca

Chief Executive Officer

Confederation of Australian Motor Sport



